

# Snowsport England

*Freestyle Key Committee – 18<sup>th</sup> March 2020*

---

Please reply to;

[martin.carr@freestylesnowsports.co.uk](mailto:martin.carr@freestylesnowsports.co.uk)

[www.freestylesnowsports.co.uk](http://www.freestylesnowsports.co.uk)

---

- A. Those present: Martin Carr, Ian Findlay, Ian Danby, Ania Wasielewska, Rob Taylor, Jeff Blackburn
- B. Standing Orders: Declaration of interests, Struck-off directors, Safeguarding
1. UK Comps – We have an agreement from MK to run the Slopestyle and Ski Cross. The dates of the former are in June and the latter in May. However, given the current uncertainty over COVID19 the Ski Cross will have to be cancelled for this year. Depending on what happens the June event maybe possible. We are now investigating how flexible MK are given the current situation. There is little point asking officials as the usual response will be yes, but depending on COVID19.
  2. Moguls Snow – The Germans did run a kids event, but due timings it was not possible to get sufficient numbers to make a camp viable.
  3. Selections – In view of the fact that many events at the end of the season have been cancelled due to COVID19 it was agreed that the selection made for the current season will remain for an extra year. Many athletes use these events as their main one of the year as they coincide with training camps etc.
  4. Training camps – All futures camps until the start of May have been cancelled and of course LAAX has also been cancelled. Refunds for Laax are being issued at the moment. As the FCO advise is now against foreign travel this will allow claims for other costs (flights etc) to be made via the travel insurance companies.
  5. Scotland Moguls Training – Well the snow was good, but there are insufficient numbers to make it viable at the re-scheduled date.
  6. Next meeting towards the end of April 2020 – Given the current COVID19 uncertainty as further decisions will need to be made.